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Dates for your diary: Weds 19th March 7.30pm at The Blue Cap. Sandiway  
Talk by William Reddaway ‘Ride Round England – 7 months on the road with Strider’
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This talk was originally planned for the AGM but had to be postponed as William’s family had arranged a surprise holiday for him. There is a charge of £3 to cover the cost of the venue.

William Reddaway set himself a challenge to ride a horse across the country to four corners of England, going through towns and cities, visiting 30 cathedrals and abbeys on the way. His aim was to raise £250,000 for two charities.  They are:-

The Family Holiday Association which helps many hundreds of families in dire circumstances to have a simple break.

Wormwood Scrubs Pony Centre which brings the transforming power of horses and ponies to inner London children and young people who face physical, mental or social challenges.

This promises to be a really interesting and inspiring talk, bring your friends along to enjoy it too. The plans and photos of the Oakmere Way will also be on display to further wet your riding appetites. 

The AGM was held on 9th January at the Blue Cap. It was agreed that the annual membership fee should be increased to £8 individual and £10 family for 2014. This is the first subs increase for at least 15 years. This is our principal source of income by which means you are helping to support our work in developing safe riding routes for now and future riders. If you have not yet renewed you will find a renewal form enclosed.
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The new multi user route, to be known as the Oakmere Way, is due to be completed by the end of March. This path will link the Whitegate Way permissive path at Stoneyford Lane with Delamere Forest at Station road creating an additional or alternative section for the Delamere Loop. Ray Hall and Tony Overland have worked long and hard to secure the funding from the Paths4Communities scheme and have liaised with the landowners and partners to plan and execute the work. A leaflet is being designed and printed which will be distributed to all our members. Sue Griffiths has put a lot of time into this. 
In addition we are updating our website to make it more accessible and useful, showing riding routes including The Aston Ring and Oakmere Way.
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We are also hoping to start a Facebook account which we hope can become a means by which members could meet up and share their knowledge of riding routes. It is usually helpful to try a new route in the company of someone who knows it better. 
To this end we need some help in working with the technology, keeping things updated and as helpful as possible for our members. If anyone feels they have the knowledge and enthusiasm to help the committee with the management of a Facebook account or indeed any other ideas which we may not be up to date with, please contact myself by email k.wurcbacher@ntlworld.com or telephone one of the numbers at the bottom of the page. 

Aston Ring
There is still an issue with the badgers on the Aston Ring where they have been digging on the route between the viaduct and Pickering’s cut cottages. Warning signs and mounting blocks have been put in place with advice to dismount and lead your horse over the section with the holes. It is hoped that a longer term solution can be found in collaboration with the Cheshire Wildlife Trust, Natural England and the Cheshire Badger Group. If you ride this route please take great care and we would suggest that you do not go alone.
News from other Bridleway Groups

Border Bridleways annual four day course will take place from 29th April till 2nd May at Somerford Park Farm and spaces are available for non members. (see www.borderbridleways.org.uk).    This  caters for people who do not jump by polework exercises. The camp uses Somerford’s wonderful facilities and includes lunchtime talks and demos.  The farm ride on Friday am is optional, competitions are on Thursday afternoon (at all levels). and finishes with a buffet meal and awards on Friday. 
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